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2015 Acreage Reporting Deadline, July 15th 
In order to comply with FSA program eligibility requirements, all producers are 
encouraged to visit their Local County Office to file an accurate crop certification 
report by the applicable deadline. 

The following acreage reporting dates are applicable for New Jersey Counties:   

• June 15, 2015: Spring Forage Seeding (deadline past) 
• July 15, 2015: all other crops and CRP                
• August 15, 2015: Beans (fresh or processing, not grain)                     
• September 30 2015: for 2016  Value-loss and controlled environment 

crops (except Nursery), including Christmas Trees 
• November 15, 2015: for 2016 Fall Forage Seeding, Perennial Forage, 

Fall-Seeded Small Grains 
• January 15, 2016: Apples, Blueberries, Cranberries, Peaches 

The following exceptions apply to the above acreage reporting dates: 

• If the crop has not been planted by the above acreage reporting date, 
then the acreage must be reported no later than 15 calendar days after 
planting is completed. 

• If a producer acquires additional acreage after the above acreage 
reporting date, then the acreage must be reported no later than 30 
calendars days after purchase or acquiring the lease. Appropriate 
documentation must be provided to the county office. 

• If a perennial forage crop is reported with the intended use of “cover 
only,” “green manure,” “left standing,” or “seed,” then the acreage must 
be reported by July 15th. 

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy holders should note 
that the acreage reporting date for NAP covered crops is the earlier of the dates 
listed above or 15 calendar days before grazing or harvesting of the crop begins. 

For questions regarding crop certification and crop loss reports, please contact 
your Local County Office 
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Enrollment for 2016 Dairy Margin Protection Program Started July 1 
FSA today announced that as of July 1, 2015, dairy farmers can enroll in Margin Protection Program for coverage 
in 2016. The voluntary program, established by the 2014 Farm Bill, provides financial assistance to participating 
dairy operations when the margin – the difference between the price of milk and feed costs – falls below the 
coverage level selected by the farmer. 

The Margin Protection Program gives participating dairy producers the flexibility to select coverage levels best 
suited for their operation. Enrollment begins July 1 and ends on Sept. 30, 2015, for coverage in 2016. Participating 
farmers will remain in the program through 2018 and pay a $100 administrative fee each year. Producers also have 
the option of selecting a different coverage level during open enrollment each year. Margin Protection Program 
payments are based on an operation’s historical production. An operation’s historical production will increase by 
2.61 percent in 2016 if the operation participated in 2015, providing a stronger safety net. 

USDA also has an online resource available to help dairy producers decide which level of coverage will provide 
them with the strongest safety net under a variety of conditions. The enhanced Web tool, available at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/mpptool, allows dairy farmers to quickly and easily combine their unique operation data and 
other key variables to calculate their coverage needs based on price projections. Producers can also review 
historical data or estimate future coverage based on data projections. The secure site can be accessed via 
computer, mobile phone, or tablet, 24 hours a day, seven days a week.  

Dairy operations enrolling in the program must meet conservation compliance provisions. Producers participating in 
the Livestock Gross Margin insurance program may register for the Margin Protection Program, but this new 
margin program will only begin once their livestock dairy insurance coverage has ended. Producers must also 
submit form CCC-782 for 2016, confirming their Margin Protection Program coverage level selection, to the local 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) office. If electing higher coverage for 2016, dairy producers can either pay the 
premium in full at the time of enrollment or pay a minimum of 25 percent of the premium by Feb. 1, 2016.   

For more information, visit FSA online at www.fsa.usda.gov/dairy for more information, or stop by your Local 
County Office to learn more about the Margin Protection Program. To find a local FSA office in your area, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov.

USDA Opens Enrollment Period for Agriculture Risk Coverage and 
Price Loss Coverage Safety-Net Programs 

U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced that eligible producers may now formally enroll in the 
Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs for 2014 and 2015. The enrollment 
period began June 17, 2015, and will end Sept. 30, 2015. 

The new programs, established by the 2014 Farm Bill, trigger financial protections for agricultural producers when 
market forces cause substantial drops in crop prices or revenues. More than 1.76 million farmers have elected 
ARC or PLC. Previously, 1.7 million producers had enrolled to receive direct payments (the program replaced with 
ARC and PLC by the 2014 Farm Bill). This means more farms have elected ARC or PLC than previously enrolled 
under previously administered programs.  

Nationwide, 96 percent of soybean farms, 91 percent of corn farms, and 66 percent of wheat farms elected ARC. 
99 percent of long grain rice farms, 99 percent of peanut farms, and 94 percent of medium grain rice farms elected 
PLC.  For data about other crops and state-by-state program election results go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 

Covered commodities under ARC and PLC include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, 
flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain 
rice (which includes short grain and sweet rice), safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. 
Upland cotton is no longer a covered commodity. 

ARC and PLC Acreage Maintenance 

Producers enrolled in Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or the Price Loss Coverage (PLC) Programs must protect 
all cropland and noncropland acres on the farm from wind and water erosion and noxious weeds. Producers who 
sign ARC county or individual contracts and PLC contracts agree to effectively control noxious weeds on the farm 
according to sound agricultural practices.  If a producer fails to take necessary actions to correct a maintenance 
problem on a farm that is enrolled in ARC or PLC, the County Committee may elect to terminate the contract for the 
program year.   

For more information please contact your local FSA office https://offices.usda.gov.  
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FSA County Committee Nomination Period Now Open 
The nomination period for FSA county committee began on June 15, 2015. Nomination forms must be postmarked 
or received in the County FSA Office by close of business on Aug. 3, 2015. 

County Committees are unique to FSA and allow producers to have a voice on federal farm program 
implementation at the local level.  

To be eligible to serve on the FSA county committee, a person must participate or cooperate in an agency 
administered program, be eligible to vote in a county committee election and reside in the Local Administrative 
Area (LAA) where they are nominated.  All producers, including women, minority and beginning farmers and 
ranchers are encouraged to participate in the nomination and election process. 

To see which LAA in your county is up for election this year click on your service center below or visit the New 
Jerey State FSA website at www.fsa.usda.gov/nj. 

• Columbus Service Center Elections 
• Freehold Service Center Elections 
• Frenchtown’s Service Center Elections 
• Hackettstown Service Center Elections 
• Vineland Service Center Elections 

Producers may nominate themselves or others as candidates. Organizations representing minority and women 
farmers and ranchers may also nominate candidates. To become a nominee, eligible individuals must sign form 
FSA-669A. The form and more information about county committee elections is available online 
at:  www.fsa.usda.gov/elections.  

Elected county committee members serve a three-year term and are responsible for making decisions on FSA 
disaster, conservation, commodity and price support programs, as well as other important federal farm program 
issues. County committees consist of three to 11 members. 

FSA will mail election ballots to eligible voters beginning Nov. 9. Ballots are due back in the County Office by mail 
or in person no later than Dec. 7, 2015. All newly elected county committee members and alternates will take office 
January 1, 2016.   

For more information about county committees, please contact the your local County FSA office or visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/elections. 

 
Filing a Notice of Loss 
The CCC-576, Notice of Loss, is used to report failed acreage and prevented planting and may be completed by 
any producer with an interest in the crop. Timely filing a Notice of Loss is required for all crops including 
grasses. For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP), you must file 
a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, in the FSA County Office within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when 
losses become apparent.  

Producers of hand-harvested crops must notify FSA of damage or loss through the administrative County Office 
within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first becomes apparent. This notification can be provided by filing a 
CCC-576, email, fax or phone. Producers who notify the County Office by any method other than by filing the CCC-
576 are still required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, within the required 15 calendar days. 

If filing for prevented planting, an acreage report and CCC-576 must be filed within 15 calendar days of the final 
planting date for the crop. 

 
Microloans. 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds farmers and ranchers that the FSA borrowing limit for microloans increased 
from $35,000 to $50,000, on Nov. 7, 2014. Microloans offer borrowers simplified lending with less paperwork.  

The microloan change allows beginning, small and mid-sized farmers to access an additional $15,000 in loans 
using a simplified application process with up to seven years to repay. Microloans are part of USDA’s continued 
commitment to small and midsized farming operations.  
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To complement the microloan program additional changes to FSA eligibility requirements will enhance beginning 
farmers and ranchers access to land, a key barrier to entry level producers. FSA policies related to farm experience 
have changed so that other types of skills may be considered to meet the direct farming experience required for 
farm ownership loan eligibility. Operation or management of non-farm businesses, leadership positions while 
serving in the military or advanced education in an agricultural field will now count towards the experience 
applicants need to show when applying for farm ownership loans. Important Note: Microloans cannot be used to 
purchase real estate. 

Since 2010, more than 50 percent of USDA's farm loans now go to beginning farmers and FSA has increased its 
lending to targeted underserved producers by nearly 50 percent. 

Please review the FSA Microloan Program Fact Sheet for program application, eligibility and related information. 

 
Secretary Vilsack Announces Additional 800,000 Acres Dedicated to 
Conservation Reserve Program for Wildlife Habitat and Wetlands  
Secretary Hails Program’s 30th Anniversary, Announces General Signup Period 

Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack announced that an additional 800,000 acres of highly environmentally sensitive 
land may be enrolled in Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) under certain wetland and wildlife initiatives that 
provide multiple benefits on the same land. 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) will accept new offers to participate in CRP under a general signup to 
be held Dec. 1, 2015, through Feb. 26, 2016. Eligible existing program participants with contracts expiring Sept. 30, 
2015, will be granted an option for one-year extensions. Farmers and ranchers interested in removing sensitive 
land from agricultural production and planting grasses or trees to reduce soil erosion, improve water quality and 
restore wildlife habitat are encouraged to enroll.  

For 30 years, the Conservation Reserve Program has helped farmers and ranchers prevent more than 8 billion 
tons of soil from eroding, reduce nitrogen and phosphorous runoff relative to cropland by 95 and 85 percent 
respectively, and even sequester 43 million tons of greenhouse gases annually, equal to taking 8 million cars off 
the road. 

The voluntary Conservation Reserve Program allows USDA to contract with agricultural producers so that 
environmentally sensitive land is conserved.  Participants establish long-term, resource-conserving plant species to 
control soil erosion, improve water quality and develop wildlife habitat. In return, USDA’s Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) provides participants with rental payments and cost-share assistance. Contract duration is between 10 and 
15 years. 

CRP protects water quality and restores significant habitat for ducks, pheasants, turkey, quail, deer and other 
important wildlife which spurs economic development like hunting and fishing, outdoor recreation and tourism 
across rural America.  Today’s announcement allows an additional 800,000 acres for duck nesting habitat and 
other wetland and wildlife habitat initiatives to be enrolled in the program. 

Farmers and ranchers should consider the various CRP continuous sign-up initiatives that may help target specific 
resource concerns.  Financial assistance is offered for many practices including conservation buffers and pollinator 
habitat plantings, and initiatives such as the highly erodible lands, bottomland hardwood tree and longleaf pine. 

Farmers and ranchers may visit their FSA county office for additional information. The 2014 Farm Bill authorized 
the enrollment of grasslands in CRP and information on grasslands enrollment will be available after the regulation 
is published later this summer. 

For more information on CRP and other FSA programs, please visit www.fsa.usda.gov.  

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of 
the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 
20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 
377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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